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Bangalow Public School 

Works notification  24 August 2022 

Remediation works Saturday 27 August  

A project is underway to upgrade Bangalow Public School. The upgrade includes eight new 
permanent learning spaces, internal refurbishment of the heritage building to provide 
administration space and landscaping.  

During excavation works at the site of the new building, approximately 3 square meters of lead 
paint was found in the soil underneath the construction site.   

The area is located within the established work zone and as a precaution the area has been 
isolated from the rest of the construction site. 

Works to remove this material will take place on Saturday 27 August 2022 between 7 am and 3 
pm. 

This material will be removed in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be 
completed in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines.  

Testing will be completed to ensure the site has been fully remediated.  

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
Please be assured that the removal of this material will not pose a risk to the local community. 
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